ESBC Meeting

March 8, 2010

Stow Town Building – COA room

Start 7:03 pm

Attendees:  Gary Bernklow, Craig Martin, Michael Wood,  Ellen Sturgis, Lynn Colletti, Greg Irvine, Amy Finkel Hastings, Steve Quinn
CMS:  Neil Joyce
SMMA: Phil Poinelli, Lorraine Finnegan
Public :  Steve Dungan, Bill Byron, Elenore R.
1.  Motion to accept receipts for the cost of making copies of the scope and budget agreements for SMMA and CMS in the amount of $40.65. (To ES)

Motion by CM

Second by AFH


Vote: 7-0-0
2.  Motion to accept meeting minutes of February 18, 2010 as amended.  Ammendments not noted or discussed.

Motion by MW

Second by CM

Vote: 7-0-0
Steve arrived missing the above votes.

3. SMMA discussed the planning board meeting of last week and reported off of a talking points list on the items that they will be responding to prior to the next planning board meeting on 3/16/10:

a. Exterior lighting-SMMA submitting a revised plan to the subcommittee showing footcandle levels. (stow bylaws about .1fc/ national standard .2fc)

b. Architectural issues-Too modern

c. Stone Building-local issue

d. Odor, dust, smoke and blasting, building and site maintenance

i. Maintenance plan-monthly inspections to be revisited each year

ii. Manufacturers representative present during installation

e. ConCom – More hay bales to slow the run-off

f. Blast Surveys-Independent surveys of structures within 250’ of blast site plus structures adjacent to property lines.

i. Contacting owners

ii. Videotaping structures (inside and out)

iii. Tapes locked away in Fire Dept. 

iv. Owners can refuse survey but they forfeit the ability to complain about damage to structure due to blasting.

v. Seismic monitor on site during blasting per state law.

g. Cleaning and Maintenance

4. ConCom meeting 3/16/10
5. CPC meeting update

6. GB. left ESBC to attend the CPC meeting to provide information to the CPC and answer questions regarding the removal and memorialization of the stone building, if required.  Current agenda for CPC meeting – to discus CPC funding to retain the stone building at its current location.  

7. SMMA asked ESBC to clarify its position in regards to the Stone Building.   According to SMMA, MSBA has stated that the Center School project may not be allowed to go out to bid if a warrant is introduced into the spring town meeting that would potentially change the project scope.  A warrant would indicate to the MSBA that the ESBC did not have its ‘stuff together’.

The town would still have a project with the MSBA but, the project would not be put out to bid this spring and Phase 1 would not be able to start until next year 2011.  The Sewer Forced Main needs to be completed over the summer in order for the addition (Phase 1) to start.

8. Steve Dungan asked if the stone building could be removed from the equation and handled as a Change Order at a future date.  SMMA answered that the MSBA audits all Change Orders.  The stone building is not an unforeseen condition so there would be no reimbursement.  At least 10 different contractors and associated engineers and architects would be involved, including markups and ancillary costs allowed with  CO’s.  Also, all town permitting, variances and boards would have to be revisited and applied for.  A change order, regarding the stone building, would be costly.
9. April 5, 2010-Zoning board – variances

a. Noise

b. Parking space numbers (149 down to 100)

c. Screening of parking

d. Building signage at Hartley rd and Great rd 
10. Noise issues (current levels-night 30dbA/day 40-55dbA average)
a. Chillers 

b. Emergency Generator

c. Rooftop Units RTU-

ESBC directed SMMA to put screening on the roof around the Chillers only, to reduce the daytime noise.   

11. March 31, 2010 – 90% documents going to the printer and MSBA

12. SMMA suggested preparing pros and cons for removing stone building during the summer of 2010.  ESBC to vote at next meeting, pending discussion.

13. ES to move ahead with letter.

14. Jack Wallace and Peter meeting with CM on 3/9/10 prior to meeting with BOH on 3/11/10.
15. SMMA provided a list of alternates (dated 2/1/10 to PG) to amend before including in the 90% documents.  See attached 

a. The following items were removed from the list;
i. Replace wood flooring in the cafeteria with porcelain tile $17,000

ii. Provide linoleum in classrooms in lieu of VCT $258,200

iii. Reinforced Turf Fire Lane $93,000 (only after confirming with the Stow Fire Dept )

iv. Provide a 4’ high chain link fence around playfields $21,000 (Concom to decide, may remain on list)

16. SMMA clarified issues relating to the maintenance building;
a. Although the Wastewater documents, drawing C7.02 to the board of health dated 3/4/10, have details for a gas separator, the maintenance building does not currently support one and the building will not be able to house a full size vehicle.

b. SMMA stated that the garage, maintenance building, cannot have oversized doors that imply a full size truck

c. MW reminded SMMA that the lawn mower will not fit through garage doors currently shown on the documents.

17. MW asked ESBC members to send rankings of alternates to him for compilation for next meeting on 3/22/10

18.  Agenda items for next week per SMMA

a. Exterior and interior finishes

b. Brick selection

c. Color selections

19. CMS, MW and CM getting calls on the contractor pre-qualifications.  All requests through CMS as stated in documentation.

20. CPC update:  According to GB upon his return from the CPC meeting, neither CPC nor the SHC will be submitting a warrant for the spring town meeting in regards to the stone building.  

21. CMS informed the ESBC that they would be providing a proposal (3/22/10) from ‘project dog’ to reproduce the construction documents throughout the bidding process.

22. SMMA will be asking the ESBC for a vote (on 3/22/10) to approve a proprietary controls contractor for the project.  Steps are required to fulfill state mandates to ensure procedures are followed.  

23. MW made a motion to have SMMA register the project this week under MACHPS 2006.  Estimated cost to register is between $5000 and $6000 as a reimbursable item.  Seconded by GB.  Vote 8-0-0
24. The MSBA $10,000 reduction in reimbursement money, which the ESBC voted to have ES verify at last meeting has been settled.  The money will be deducted from the reimbursement as proposed by MSBA, ESBC has no choice.  School Committee needs to vote decision next.
25. A check did arrive from the MSBA last week.  MW in the process of trying to streamline the money trail.

26. MW motioned to adjourn at 9:50pm

Seconded by SQ

Vote 8-0-0

Next meeting March 22, 2010, 7:00pm Town Building
Minutes submitted by Lynn Colletti
